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Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee



STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	8
	Name:
	John Resha

	Proposed No.:
	2016-0017
	Date:
	July 13, 2016



SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2016-0017 would authorize a supplemental appropriation of $14,190,219 to the Wastewater Treatment Division’s CIP fund to pay the City of Seattle for King County’s portion of the initial analysis, design work and property acquisition(s) for the Ship Canal Water Quality Project.  

SUMMARY

This legislation, PO 2016-0017, would appropriate funds to reimburse Seattle for King County’s portion of the expenditures in years 2014 - 2016.  The proposed cost-sharing on this project has 35% of the costs paid by King County and 65% of the costs paid by Seattle.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  King County’s portion of the costs was determined based on the cost-sharing provision contained in proposed companion legislation (Ordinance 18313) that authorized the Executive to enter into a joint project agreement with Seattle Public Utilities.] 


BACKGROUND 

The Budget and Fiscal Management Committee was briefed on this proposed legislation on February 24, 2016.  No action was taken as the companion legislation (PO 2016-0016, which became Ordinance 18313) authorizing the Executive to sign a Joint Partnership Agreement with the City of Seattle for construction and maintenance of the ship canal combined sewer overflow project was going through substantive deliberation in the Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee.  

ANALYSIS

Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget  	$14,190,219
2015/2016 Adopted Budget: $242,462,142
Supplemental Appropriations: $44,352,126
Cumulative Total Appropriation to Date: $286,814,268

PO 2016-0017 would authorize a supplemental appropriation of over $14 million to compensate Seattle/SPU for the County’s portion of the project’s expenses already expended in 2014 and 2015 and the anticipated amount that will be owed in 2016.  Council staff has requested additional information regarding a breakdown of these costs.

The first invoice from Seattle for the County’s portion of the expenses for 2014 - 2015 is to be submitted within 30 days after execution of the JPA.  Otherwise, the JPA stipulates that Seattle would bill King County on a monthly basis for reimbursement of King County’s proportionate costs as the project proceeds through the design and construction.  Requests for payments require documentation of consultant and construction costs, and ‘internal’ costs for SPU staffing, etc.  Accompanying each invoice would be a “progress report” and a cost report accounting for expenditures for all other costs, such as mitigation, permits and other internal staffing.

On July 5, 2016, the Council adopted Ordinance 18313 in a form that did not change methodology or amount of project expenses as proposed through this legislation (PO 2016-0017).

AMENDMENT

Amendment S1, attached to this staff report, is a technical amendment that corrects the supplemental appropriation amount in the body of the transmitted proposed ordinance. The technical amendment illustrates the incremental change to the appropriation ordinance only, as allowed by Ordinance 18268.

ATTACHMENTS

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposed Ordinance 2016-0017 (and attachment)
2. Amendment S1

INVITED

· Sharman Herrin, Governmental Relations Director, Wastewater Treatment Division
· Mark Buscher, Capital Project Manager and CSO Program Lead, Wastewater Treatment Division
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